
Resort Village of Shields 

Monthly Council Highlights 

Meeting October 20, 2021 
 
 

 
 
Prepared October 25/21 

 

(full minutes will be approved at November 17, 2021 Council Meeting and posted upon approval) 
   
 
Delegations 
 

• Men’s and Ladies Golf Night requested time changes. Council agreed to charge each the Men’s League and Ladies 
League groups a reduced rental fee of $200 to cover the 2022 golf season to use the hall on Tuesday for Ladies night, 
and Thursday for Men’s Night for the months of May to September (inclusive) for the hours of 5:00pm -10:45 pm on 
their respective nights.  

 
Thode Use of Shields Hall  
 

• Resort Village of Thode, as corporate business partners, to use the Shields Community Hall for the six council meetings 
(October, November, December, January, February, March) that will take place during the construction of their new 
community center. There will be no regular fees charged for the use of the hall, but any extra cost associated with 
cleaning due to Covid-19, or otherwise, will be billed. Thode council must contact the Shields Administrator to book the 
hall for these meetings to ensure it is not being used for other events and activities.  

 
Sunterra Subdivision 

• Tree planting for shelter belt options being investigated so as to not interfere with village infrastructure 

• Title spattering decision to be conveyed to developers.  
 
Green Spaces 

• Village to purchase 20 spruce trees from Prairie Tuff Conifers at the cost of $3360.00 to be planted by the green spaces 
committee. Greengate Contracting to plant and stake 20 Spruce trees at the cost of $2170.00. 

 
Finance 

• Account payments approved for $70,892.48 
 

Development Permits and Requests 

• 29 Procter Drive - to construct an asphalt driveway, subject to the road allowance construction notice being sent with 
the development permit.  

• 2 Willow View Court - for the construction of a new home build, in conjunction with the approval from Sunterra 
Developments to begin construction before land titles have changed, and subject to the build permit approval from 
inspector Al Heibert.  

• Request to alter the berm located on MR land approved if resident receives the required permits from the Water Security 
Agency, and follows all instructions given by Water Security Agency and Village Operations throughout the removal 
process. 

 
Events 

• Skating party December 5/21. 

• Christmas window decorating and post decorating (details to be relayed to residents) 
 

 
Next regular Council meeting – Wednesday, November 17/21 at 6 pm 
 


